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STARBAR
BACKRUBBER
CONCENTRATE

GUARANTEE:  Malathion ................. 50% (500 g/L)

AGRICULTURAL

REGISTRATION NO. 14583  PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

CAUTION      POISON

NET CONTENTS:  4L

Zoecon Canada Inc. 
12 Stanley Court Unit 3 
Whitby, Ont. L1N 8P9 
PHONE: (416) 430 - 2511

STARBAR is a Registered Trademark of Sandoz Ltd.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: Beef and Dairy Cattle:  For the control of
hornfly and lice apply a solution of 1 litre of Starbar Back
Rubber Concentrate in 25 litres of fuel oil to the back rubber
device.  One device should be continuously available for each 35-
45 head of cattle. Refill applicator every 2-3 weeks.  Do not
apply to animals under one month of age.  Do not apply to adult
animals nursing young.  May be used up to time of slaughter.

DISPOSAL PROCEDURES:  Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and
add the rinsings to the spray mixture in the tank.  Follow
provincial instructions for any required additional cleaning of
the container prior to its disposal.  Make the empty container
unsuitable for further use.  Dispose of the container in
accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on the
disposal of unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of spills,
contact the regional office of Conservation and Protection,
Environment Canada.

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Harmful by
swallowing, inhalation or skin contact.  Avoid breathing spray
mist.  Avoid contact with skin.  Wash thoroughly after handling.



Change contaminated clothing.  Do not contaminate food or feed
products.

FIRST AID:  In case of exposure to malathion, move patient from
area and remove all contaminated clothing.  Wash all exposed skin
with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush with water.  If breathing
is weak or irregular, give artificial respiration.  Get prompt
medical attention.

TOXICOLOGY:  Symptoms of poisoning include headache, weakness,
sweating, giddiness, blurred vision, nausea, abdominal cramps,
diarrhea and discomfort in the chest.

Atropine is antidotal:  Give 2 to 4 mg.  of atropine sulphate
intramuscularly or intravenously immediately and every hour as
required until pupils dilate.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Product Act to use a control product under
unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto; the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property rising from the use or handling
of this product and accepts the product on that condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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